
Lake Linden Village Council
Regular Meeting

October 15th, 2020

The Lake Linden Village Council met on the above date. President Schuldt presided. The following Trustees responded to the roll: Reese, Codere, Heide, Moyle and Miller. Trustee Hoffman was granted excused absence.
Approval of Minutes:

The September regular meeting minutes were presented. A motion was made by Trustee Codere and supported by Trustee Reese to approve them. All were in favor. Motion was carried.  
Approval of Agenda:
A brief discussion of the agenda resulted in one addition and a motion from President Schuldt, supported by Trustee Miller to approve the agenda.  All were in favor.  Motion was carried.
Public Comments:
There were no public comments.
Bills and Financial Statement:


Clerk Poirier introduced the monthly expenses. He went over the footnotes for each of the funds.
After a brief discussion a motion was made by Trustee Reese and supported by Trustee Codere to approve the bills and financials. With the motion the following totals were approved for payment:  
General Fund

$  22,335.17
 Water Fund

    
 $  92,463.00
Major Streets Fund

$       152.55
Local Streets Fund

$       269.40
 Municipal Streets    
 $           0.00
Sanitation Fund

$     4,598.65
TOTAL

          $ 119,818.77
Poll vote: Yes: Reese, Codere, Miller, Heide, Moyle, and Schuldt.
      No: None.  Motion was carried.
Correspondence/Clerk’s Information:
Poirier introduced a letter he submitted to the Michigan State Police requesting pre-payment for the largest of the FEMA approved projects in the Village. He said that the state had opened the possibility of the pre-project payments rather than the typical reimbursement program as a means of streamlining the payment process and so the request was made. 

Poirier introduced a list of Village water accounts that were to be paid through the State’s SB690 legislation for assistance to residents who could not pay their water bills. 13 accounts would receive payments for a total of $4,370 through the Community Action Agency, the local administrative agency for the program. 

Poirier summarized the Village’s participation in the CARES Act program and the disbursement from the Act. Also, because of the issues with positive COVID tests and quarantines over the past few weeks the Village would be applying for a payroll tax credit through the Families First Coronavirus Relief Act on the 4th quarter 2020 tax payment.  

The Council briefly discussed Halloween trick-or-treating with regard to the coronavirus regulations.  The Council decided that because the event was not a “Village” event, it could not be cancelled by the Council. Instead the following release was approved:
“The Lake Linden Village Council would like to remind residents that Trick-or-treating this year, as it is every year, is an event that does not require involvement, either by residents or participants. It is a celebration that is organic and does not need organization, per se. As such, the Council will not and cannot “cancel” trick-or-treating. In fact, in the interest of public safety the volunteer fire department will be out on Halloween evening as usual, from 5 to 8, helping keep an eye out for kids who sometimes wear dark costumes and forget to be attentive to traffic. We urge each person to use their own judgment in how they and their families choose to celebrate the holiday. We also urge people to mask as per recommended directives (in addition to your “costume”) and to distance as much as possible. This year, more than any other, lets strive to make it a safe and happy Halloween.”

Police Report:
The police report was read into the record. A motion was made by Trustee Codere and supported by Trustee Heide to accept. All were in favor. Motion was carried. 
Fire Report:
The fire report was presented to the Council. A motion to accept the report was made by President Schuldt and supported by Trustee Codere. All were in favor. Motion was carried.

Trustee Miller reported that the chief had been doing preliminary checking on air packs and supplies to be purchased with the Firefighters assistance grant the had been awarded. No funds had yet been allocated though.
Public Works Report:

Poirier went over the DPW report. He updated the Council on the progress of the water meter replacement project stating that the average was about 8-10 meters per day.

He presented materials related to the purchase of the new tractor from Northland Equipment. He recommended the Council approve the purchase and a payment of 50% of the $32,100 cost down with the balance financed for two years. After a discussion a motion was made by President Schuldt and supported by Trustee Codere to approve the ourchase and financing and downpayment arrangements as recommended. Poll Vote: Yes; Schuldt, Codere, Heide, Miller, Reese, Moyle. No; None. Motion was carried.

Poirier then asked about seasonal operator for 2019-20. He said Jason Sedar had expressed interest and he was already familiar with operations and the requirements of the job. Poirier said the recent union contract settlement had included a $1.50 per hour increase and asked that the seasonal rate be increased from $17.80 TO 19.00. After a discussion a motion was made by Trustee Heide and supported by Trustee Moyle to offer the position to Mr. Sedar for a rate of $19.00 per hour. All were in favor. Motion was carried.

Downtown Development Authority:

Chair Pummill gave a brief summary of the DDA ongoing ideas. He said the DDA was amenable to participating in the ongoing projects of the Village. 
Executive (Chair: President Schuldt):

No report.
Infrastructure:    

A briefing on the water meter project was done under DPW report.
Property & Equipment 
The finalizing of the John Deere purchase was done under the DPW report.
Public Safety & Policy: 

No report.
Parks & Recreation


Trustee Heide presented materials related to revenue and expenses for the campground over the past two seasons as a precursor to a discussion about looking into a possible expansion project in the campground.  He explained the numbers and pointed out that if sensible financing could be obtained the increased revenue and usage there would support expansion.

To that end he asked the Council to finance a site plan development by Traverse Engineering to determine the layout and development of the addition of 15 new sites. He said it was the first step in determining the practicality of the idea and also to use as the basis for grant applications once complete. After a brief Q and A, a motion was made by President Schuldt and supported by Trustee Reese to authorize up to $3,500 for the site plan by Traverse Engineering. Poll vote: Yes; Schuldt, Reese, Moyle, Miller, Codere, Heide. No; None. Motion was carried.

Trustee Heide then referred to the project schedule for the village dock project funded by the DNR. He said he was concerned that the unique circumstances this summer had put the timetable in jeopardy moving into winter. That was concerning because the intent of the campground project was to seek funding which could be made more difficult if the Village was not keeping pace on the current project. Poirier said he would contact DNR program manager Paul Petersen and relay those questions to see what options were available and how it could affect future opportunities. 

Torch Lake Area Sewage Authority


No report.
Late Agenda Items:


Poirier presented a progress pay estimate for the water meter project from Traverse Engineering for Hyrkas Plumbing and Heating in the amount of $13,751.77. A motion was made by Trustee Reese and supported by Trustee Heide to approve the estimate. All were in favor. Motion was carried. 

Poirier then presented three invoices from Traverse Engineering for work on the recent roofing projects in the total amount of $15,730. A motion was made by Trustee Reese and supported by Trustee Miller to approve the totals as previously discussed when the projects were let. All were in favor. Motion was carried.

New Business:

None.
Old Business:

None.

Announcements:  

None.

Adjournment:

A motion to adjourn the meeting was made by Trustee Miller and supported by Trustee Reese.  All were in favor. Meeting was adjourned at 7:39pm.  There were 4 member(s) of the public in attendance.
_____________________________
 
__________________________
Glenn Schuldt, Village President  


Robert  A. Poirier, Village Clerk 
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